
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
412 E. 8th Street ~ Wayne, Nebraska 68787  

402-375-2000~ Office hours 9:00am ð 1:00pm  
Email: parish@stmaryswayne.org ~ Webpage: stmaryswayne.org ~ facebook.com/stmaryswayne  

 

 

  

 

 

 
Monday  December 10 

1:00pm Bible Study Group  
3:15pm Prayer Group PMC Chapel PMC 
6:00pm ESL Class Rectory 
6:45pm Blue Knights & Little 

Flowers 
Church 

Tuesday December 11 
6:00pm Board of Education Meeting School 
7:00pm RCIA Rectory 

Wednesday  December 12 ð Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Celebration  

6:45pm NO 7
th

 ï 8
th

 Grade Rel Ed WHS 
6:50pm NO 1

st
 ï 6

th
 Grade Rel Ed Church 

7:00pm NO WINGS HFH 

Thurs day December 13 

5:45am That Man Is You! HFH 
1:00pm Rosary Brookdale 
6:00pm Hispanic Prayer Group & 

Rosary 
Church 

Friday  December 14 

 Jared Burbach Graduation HFH 

Sunday Dec ember 16 

1:00pm Family Rosary ï Jaime & 
Nancy Rodriguez Home 

705 Haas 
Ave, 
Wayne 

2:30pm St. Maryôs School Christmas 
Concert 

School 

7:15pm Book Study  

 

 

 

Monday December 10 
8:15am Mass -  

Tuesday December 11  

4:45pm Reconciliation 
5:15pm Mass -  Living & deceased members of the 

Leatherdale Family 

Wednesday December 12  

5:30pm Reconciliation 
6:00pm Mass  - À Francisco Domingo Lucas and 

Crystal Marie Zarate 

Thursday December 13  

8:15am Mass 
4:45pm NO Reconciliation 
5:15pm NO Mass -  
8:00pm NO Holy Hour with Reconciliation 
9:00pm NO Mass ï WSC Newman & FOCUS 

Friday December 14 
8:15am Mass - À Mark Ahmann 

Saturday December 15 

5:30pm Reconciliation 
6:00pm Mass  - À Red Carson 

Sunday December 16 
7:30am Reconciliation 
8:00am Mass ï  People of the Parish 
9:30am Reconciliation 
10:00am Mass ï  À Bill Connealy 
9:00pm NO Mass  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our advertisers.   

 

Are you considering a 
vocation of religious life?  

 
Spiritual Direction 
 Rev. Jeff Mollner 
 jjmollner@archomaha.org 
 402-375-2000 
 
 
Missionary Benedictine Sisters 
 Immaculate Monastery 
 300 N 18

th
 St 

 Norfolk, NE 68701 
 402-371-3438 
 
Notre Dame Sisters 
 Development Office 
 3501 State Street 
 Omaha, NE 68112 
 402-455-2994 
 
Marian Sisters of the Diocese of 
Lincoln  

Vocation Director 
6765 North 112

th
 St 

Waverly, NE 68462 
402-786-2750 

 
School Sisters of Christ the King 
 Villa Regina Motherhouse 
 4100 SW 56

th
 Street 

 Lincoln, NE 68522 
 402-477-5232 
 
Sisters of Saint Francis of Perpetual 
Adoration 
 Mt. St. Francis 
 7665 Assisi Heights 
 Colorado Springs, CO 80919 

 719-955-7015 
 
Sisters of Providence of Saint Mary-
Of-The-Woods 
 1 Sisters of Providence 
 Saint Mary-of-the-Woods 
 Indiana, 47876 
 812-535-3131 
 
Dominican Sisters of Mary 
Mother of the Eucharist 
 4597 Warren Rd 
 Ann Arbor, MI 48105 
 734-930-4222 
 
 

Archdiocese of Omaha Office of 

Vocations 
 Rev. Andrew Roza 
 Director 
 ajroza@archomaha.org 
 402-558-3100 

 

Fr. Jeff Mollner, Pastor  Parish Secretary:    Sarah Claussen 

     School Principal:   Stacy Uttecht    suttecht@stmaryswayne.org  

Junior High & High School & Adult Lay Minister:  Amy Woerdemann 

Deacon Gary French   Grade School  Religious Education Coordinator :  Becca Leatherdale 

Deacon Pat Gross                            Hispanic Coordinator:  Cecilia Modrell 

     WSC Newman Coordinators : Father Jeff Mollner and Amy Woerdemann 

 

Mass and 
Reconciliation 
Schedule  

 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
Mary, Mother of God  

 
Pray for Us  

 

WSC Newman Center 
 

Fr. Jeff Mollner 402-375-2000 

Amy Woerdemann 402-375-2000 

 

St. Maryôs invites and welcomes you  

 to all parish masses and activities.    

      

 

Congratulations to those who are 

graduating.  We wish you all the best for 

your future.  You are always welcome here 

at St. Maryôs. 

 

Have a Merry Christmas and  

Happy New Year! 

mailto:jjmollner@archomaha.org
mailto:ajroza@archomaha.org
mailto:suttecht@stmaryswayne.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ministry Schedule   
  

 
 

We are still looking for volunteers for Christmas 

Masses.  Please contact the parish office. 

 
If you are not able to fulfill your assigned ministry role, please trade 

with someone or find a substitute. Thank you! 

 

EMHCS:  The name underlined at the 8 oôclock Mass will take Communion 
to Careage. 
The name underlined at the 10 oôclock Mass will take Communion to 
Brookdale. The name with the * by it will take Communion to shut-ins. 

 

Offertory Gifts  ð Thank you!  
 

Last Weeks Offering  $     1,667. 82 
 
Monthly Offering  $     1,667.82  
 
Monthly Budget   $   25,850.00  
 

Offertory Options  
 
Offering Envelopes ï Contact the Parish Office 
 

On-line ï Faithdirect.net ï Church code NE464 
  If you do not have internet access,  contact the 
  office and we will mange your account for you. 

Vision Statement  
A parish/campus where every person is loved, has a lasting 
relationship with Jesus, and strives to share Him with everyone. 
  

Core Values  
Prayer:  
Having a living, daily relationship with Jesus and the Church. 
Having this relationship at the heart of everything we do. 
  
Compassion:  
Meeting people right where they are. 
Having a special concern for those on the fringes, the hurting, and 
the poor. 
  
Unity:  
Parish, School, and Campus Ministry working together to fulfill the 
vision. 
Work with non-Catholic groups, when appropriate, to foster deeper 
unity. 
 
New Parishioners : You are invited to register at the rectory or see 
the pastor following Mass. 
 
College Students & Visitors:  We welcome you and pray you will 
feel at home worshipping with us. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

St. Maryõs Right to Life 
We care about you and we want to help. 

 

If you are experiencing an unexpected 

pregnancy, call St. Mary's office402-375-2000 or 

other organizations that support life.  

Birthright of Norfolk 402-397-1004 

Mary's Choice Sioux City 712 274 6279 

Birthright of Sioux City 712-258-3436 

24 Hr. Hotline 800-550-4900 

Dealing with infertility? and/or looking for a 

family planning system that is completely safe and has no 
medical side effects? Would you like a family planning 
systemthat actually helps bond your marriage where both 

the the man and the woman work together?  Contact:  

Fertility Care Center of Omaha  Pope Paul VI 

Institute  at 402-390-6600    or 402-392-0842  

         fcco@popepaulvi.com 

  

 

 
 

Abortion is the leading cause of death in the world, 
taking an estimated 40 million lives every year. By 
comparison, Nebraska's total population is a little 
more than 1.9 million.  

Please fast and pray for an end to abortion. 

End of Life Issues: go to usccb.org and search 
Caring for Loved Ones at Life's End      or        
Ethical and Religious Directives for Catholic Health 
Care Services  pg 30 
 
If you are interested in helping promote pro-life, call the 
parish office or Bonnie Hoffman at 402-375-8960 

  

 

Project Rachel 
888-456-HOPE (4673) 
Optionline.org   800-712-4357 
Rachelsvineyard.org 
http://hopeafterabortion.com 
 

 

 

Are you considering going to 
a college in Omaha?  

Consider living at JPII! 
 

BE BOLD. 

BE FAITHFUL. 

BE NOT AFRAID. 
 

JPiiOmaha.org   

    
EWTN Global 
Catholic Network 

Ch. 61 
Wayne 

 

 
This space available 

 

Contact Sarah at the parish 

office 402-375-2000 

88.3FM or 
88.1FM 

Office of Victim Outreach and Prevention 
Anyone concerned about the actions of clergy or any Church worker 
should contact our Manager of Victim Outreach and Prevention, Mary 

Beth Hanus, at 402-827-3798 or toll free at 1-888-808-9055, Mercy 

Hall, 3300 N. 60th St., Omaha, NE 68104-3402 . 
 
https://archomaha.org/ministries/safe-environment/victim-assistance/ 
 

We are sorry for the pain and suffering you have experienced and 
weôre ready to listen to you with loving hearts and open minds. 

Are you or someone you know having a 

hard time hearing the Mass? 
 
 

Listening devices are available in the back of 
church for anyone who needs help hearing.  
Please return following Mass. 

 

 

Liturgical/Sacramental Life  
 

Baptismal Instruction  
Contact the Parish Office.  Parents are to attend pre-baptismal 
catechesis prior to the baptism. 
 

Marriage  
The Archdiocese of Omaha requires a minimal six to nine months 
waiting period for proper preparation for marriage.  Couple must meet 
with the priest before a date is set. 
 

Reconciliation 
½ Hour before Masses on Saturdays & Sundays or by appointment 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation)   
If you know someone who is interested in knowing more about  
the Catholic Faith, please have them contact the Parish Office. 
 

Sacrament of the Sick  
Celebrated individually upon request.  If someone is seriously ill, 
please call the Parish Office. 
 

Communion to the Homebound  
If any homebound parishioners would like Holy Communion, give the 
office a call. 
 

Mass Intentions   
Call 402-375-2000 to schedule. There is a suggested $10 offering per 
Mass.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Archdiocese of Omahaôs new Living Legacy Circle,  

formerly known as the Heritage Society, recognizes those who have 
made a provision for the Archdiocese of Omaha, or one of its parishes 
or schools, in their estate plans. 
It is a unique opportunity for members of the archdiocese to transcend 
their own lifetimes. 

For more information about how to become a member of the 
Living Legacy Circle, or if you have any questions concerning estate 
planning and how to go about leaving the Archdiocese of Omaha, or a 
parish or school in your estate plans, please visit 
archomaha.org/legacy or Tony LaMar, Legacy Planning Officer, 
Archdiocese of Omaha at 402-557-5650 or ajlamar@archomaha.org. 

 

 

mailto:fcca@popepaulvi.com
http://usccb.org/
http://hopeafterabortion.com/
https://archomaha.org/ministries/safe-environment/victim-assistance/
mailto:ajlamar@archomaha.org


 From Your Pastor ~ Fr. Jeff Mollner  
 
     
 
 
 
 
 

 
You may have noticed the two Christmas trees we have up in the 

back of Church.  Each tree is covered with ornaments and each 

ornament has a dollar amount to be given to either the Wayne 

Food Pantry or to the Wayne Association of Congregations and 

Ministers.  The idea is simple, if you would like to support one 

these charities please take an ornament off the tree and return 

that ornament in an envelope to the box in the back of church, 

the parish office, or put it in the collection basket with a check or 

cash in the amount listed on the ornament.  There are ornaments 

of varying contribution amounts, but you are always free to give 

more.  We purposely put low dollar amounts so the children in 

our parish can also participate.  The Wayne Food Pantry is 

always in need of monetary donations to supplement the food 

that is donated, and the Wayne Association of Congregations 

and Ministers is group made up of the churches in Wayne 

(including St. Maryôs) that aids the needs of people who need 

help in our area.  We will collect all the donations and give them 

to each charity before Christmas.  If you would like to write a 

check please make it out to St. Maryôs and we will cut one check 

at the end.  This is a great way for you and your family to give a 

gift to those in need during the season of Advent.  If you have 

any questions, please contact the parish office. 

This Wedndesday we also celebrate the Feast of Our Lady of 

Guadalupe.  For the past couple years this celebration has really 

grown in our parish.  Itôs grown to the point where we can no 

longer host the party in Holy Family Hall, so we are moving it to 

the Wayne Auditorium.  We will have Mass with a Mariachi band 

at 6:00 PM and then proceed to the Auditorium for the potluck 

dinner and celebration.  If you havenôt had an opportunity to join 

in this celebration, please consider coming this year.  It is a 

festive celebration with great food, dancing, music, and 

fellowship in honor of our Blessed Mother.   

Mary Mother of the Church, Pray for us 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Maryõs Prayer List 
 

Please pray for those suffering from illness and their families that they 
may find relief from their burdens and feel the comforting presence of 
the Lord.  
 

Parishioners: Sally Hochstein, Larry Haase, Shirley Pospishil, Mary 
Glass, Les Mann, Barrett Burenheide, Francisco Morales, Max Keezel, 
Elias Hernandez, Donna Ewing, Bob Baumert, Chris Geidner, Elizabeth 
Dickes, Maria Vallejo, Derek & Ashley Meyer 
                 
Family/Friends: Norma Ehlers (friend of Jane Ahmann), Anita Jarecke 
(grandmother of Anne Ronhovde), Sheraton Sankale (nephew of 
Francis Kantai), Fred Dunn (father of Tiffany Wiese), Linus Peter 
(brother of Laura Hochstein), Trent Schaaf (nephew of Laura 
Hochstein), Janet Albers (mother of Becky Jones), Sonia Miller (niece 
of Mollie Spieker), Paul Connealy (son of Frances Connealy), Kathy 
Phan (daughter in law of Anne Sty), Cheri Jeffrey (daughter of Terri & 
Lynn),  Art Kaindl (father of Anne Sty), Courtney Arnold (sister of Liz 
Garvin), Marc Graham (son of Pat Sherry), Mary Brady (sister-in-law of 
Jeff Brady), Pat Brady (brother of Jeff Brady), Don Sherry (brother of 
Bob & Pat Sherry), Carl Jenness (son of Miron & Louise), Cheyanne 
Axtell (niece of Marta & Ray Nelson), Sharon Reichmuth (friend of 
Marta & Ray Nelson),  Marie Pearson (mother of Shelly Anderson), 
Kory Eriksen (friend of Tiffany & Henry Wiese), Liz Hadcock (friend of 
Tiffany & Henry Wiese), Beverly Kosse (mother of Jolene Klein), Mary 
Grovijohn (mother of Diane Gentrup), Trey Meis (son of Toni and Bart 
Meis, Winside), Jeff Connelly (brother of Sara Jaixen), Helen Tunink 
(mother of Sheri Eaton), Paula Dartman (daughter of MaryEllen Maxey), 
JoAnne Puckett (friend of Mark & Jolene Klein), Gary Mueller (brother 
of Ann Witkowski), Danita Beadle (sister-in-law of Ray Nelson), Deena 
Creamer (daughter of Vona Sharer), Linda Hochstein (daughter-in-law 
of Sally Hochstein) 
 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of: 
 

Father Douglas Hall 
June 26, 1950 ï November 25, 2018 

Retired priest of the Archdiocese 
 

Evalyne M. Schmaltz 
August 5, 1918 ï November 27, 2018 

Aunt of Vickie French 
 

Father Emmett Meyer 
September 14, 1938 ï December 3, 2018 

Retired priest of the Archdiocese 
 
 

ñPain and suffering have come into your life, but remember pain, sorrow, 

suffering are but the kiss of Jesus - a sign that you have come so close to Him 

that He can kiss you.ò     ~Saint Mother Teresa 

Daily Readings 
 

2018 Dec 10 Mon: Advent Weekday 

Is 35: 1-10/ Ps 85: 9ab and 10. 11-12. 13-14/ Lk 5: 17-26 

 

2018 Dec 11 Tue: Advent Weekday/ Damasus I, pp 

Is 40: 1-11/ Ps 96: 1-2. 3 and 10ac. 11-12. 13/ Mt 18: 12-14 

 

2018 Dec 12 Wed: Our Lady of Guadalupe F 

Zec 2: 14-17 or Rv 11: 19a; 12: 1-6a, 10ab/ Jdt 13: 18bcde, 19/ Lk 1: 
26-38 

 

2018 Dec 13 Thu: Lucy, v, mt M 

Is 41: 13-20/ Ps 145: 1 and 9. 10-11. 12-13ab/ Mt 11: 11-15 

 

2018 Dec 14 Fri: John of the Cross, p, dr M 

Is 48: 17-19/ Ps 1: 1-2. 3. 4 and 6/ Mt 11: 16-19 

 

2018 Dec 15 Sat: Advent Weekday 

Sir 48: 1-4. 9-11/ Ps 80: 2ac and 3b. 15-16. 18-19/ Mt 17: 9a. 10-13 

 

2018 Dec 16 SUN: THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

Zep 3: 14-18a/ Is 12: 2-3. 4. 5-6 (6)/ Phil 4: 4-7/ Lk 3: 10-18 

We continue to pray for the repose of the soul of: 
 

   

 
 
 
 

 

Susie Sherry 
Sharon Wehrer 
James Maly 
Marion Manes 
Jean Nuss 
 

 

Bob Keating 
Carey Pflanz 
Tootie Lowe-Keating 
Rick Ginn 

 

 

Bulletin Board: 
 

 

Please contact the Parish office before posting anything on the 

bulletin board in the back of church.  Anything posted 

without permission will be removed.  Thank you. 

 
 

 

Christmas Craft Show: a special two-week opportunity to do 

Christmas shopping at Saint Benedict Center, Schuyler, Nov. 25 ï Dec. 
9, M-F 2:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m., Sat.-Sun. 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.  A very 
large variety of crafts and gifts made by area artists will be on sale.  
Book and Gift Store will be open M-F 10:00 a.m. ï 4:00 p.m.  For more 
information visit www.StBenedictCenter.com or call (402) 352-8819.  
                                  

Visit Nativity Scenes: Nov. 25 ï Dec. 16, 2018; Jan. 2 ï 10, 2019, 

8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at St. Benedict Center. Everybody is invited to 
make a pilgrimage to St. Benedict Center, view Godôs Love made 
visible in nativity scenes from the Holy Land, from Africa, Asia, South & 
North America and Europe and pray for the peace which our world so 
urgently needs. No admission fee.  For more information visit 
www.StBenedictCenter.com or call (402) 352-8819. 
 

Menôs Retreat: The Gospel is Explosive! January 18 - 20, retreat for 

men at Saint Benedict Center, Schuyler. A saint is a person who feels 
drawn to God with ever greater intensity. We are all saints in the 
making, and our witness of faith, rooted in our baptism, must inspire 
others. The true Gospel is a volatile gift, making our mediocrity explode 
into bits of rubble! Br. August Schaefer, OSB, Deacon Duane 
Karmazin, Fr. Thomas Leitner, OSB, and Teresa Monaghen, AO, and 
their team of consecrated and lay men will direct this retreat. The 
schedule includes brief conferences, silence, Mass, Confession, 
fellowship, and spiritual direction. Open to all ages. Scholarships are 
available. Friday, 7:30 p.m., to Sunday, after lunch. Register at 
www.StBenedictCenter.com or call (402) 352-8819. 
 

Set Your House in Order: A Program to Organize Finances and 

Plan Estate, January 26, one-day retreat at Saint Benedict Center, 

Schuyler, with Columbus attorney James A. Fehringer.  If you have 
possessions, you have an estate.  Their orderly care during your 
lifetime represents financial management. Their disposition after your 
lifetime is called estate settlement. Deciding in advance how this will be 
done is known as estate planning. Capitalize on this opportunity to 
learn how to plan your estate. A thorough analysis of asset ownership, 
Wills, Trusts, Asset Management Powers of Attorney, Health Care 
Powers of Attorney, Long-Term Care Protection and Charitable Gift 
Planning will be presented. Program fee: $ 30. Lunch is available at the 
Center for $ 10.76 (includes tax).  Register at 
www.StBenedictCenter.com or call (402) 352-8819. 
 

Discernment Retreat for Women: Which Way Do I Go? February 1 - 

3, at Saint Benedict Center, Schuyler. Looking for direction in life, future 
direction advice, decisions to mull over, etc.? This retreat will offer 
assistance, direction, time to share and learn the ways and means of 
making holy choices in your life. Teresa Monaghen, AO, Fr. Thomas 
Leitner, OSB, and their team of consecrated and lay women will help 
you to be a sower of hope for others and show you how to use the tools 
of discernment that assist us in staying deeply united with the Lord, 
with others, and evermore joyful! The schedule will include silence, 
Mass, Confession, fellowship, brief conferences, and spiritual direction 
with retreat directors. Open to all ages. Scholarships are available. 
Friday, 7:30 p.m., to Sunday, after lunch. Register at 
www.StBenedictCenter.com or call (402) 352-8819. 
 

 

ONE GOAL YET TO GO: 

As of December 3rd, 2018, reports indicate that our parish is at 16% of 
our parish participation goal of 22.6% for this yearôs Archbishopôs Annual 
Appeal. We are making considerable progress, but still have a bit to go to 
make that goal.  Any commitment from any parish household that has not 
yet contributed will help us reach that goal.  Extra commitment forms are 
available in the parish office. 

 ONE GOAL ACCOMPLISHED: 

Thank you so much to all parishioners and parish households who have 
made commitments to the Archbishopôs Annual Appeal.  Thanks to your 
generosity in responding to the invitation, we are pleased to announce 
that our parish has committed $23,770 towards our parish goal of 
$22,086.81.  

We are very grateful for all who have participated to-date.  With a few 
more commitments from households who have yet to respond, we can 
also achieve our participation goal.  It is within reach. 

  
 

 
 
 
 

The Student Council for Exceptional Children 
(SCEC) a club at WSC focused on being a voice 

and raising awareness for those with 
exceptionalities has partnered with The Crayon 
Initiative, a unique charitable organization that 

recycles crayons and distributes them to children's 
hospitals, brightening the lives of young patients 

while reducing environmental waste. Your support 
is much appreciated. Please drop used and 

unwanted crayons in our designated collection 
boxes. Contact Annikka Klement at 402.270.0052 

for any questions.  
 

There is a drop box at St. Maryôs School 

"GIVE THE GIFT OF A RETREAT  Immaculee 
Ilibagiza Retreat:  This Christmas season, give 
yourself or someone you love tickets to a weekend 
retreat to be held at St. Maryôs Catholic Church in 
West Point, March 22-23, 2019.  Immaculee Ilibagiza, 
a survivor of the 1994 Rwandan Genocide and author 
of the book ñLeft to Tellò, will bring her message of 
forgiveness, healing, and hope to all who 
attend.  Give the gift of experiencing her powerful 
journey and remarkable message.  Cost is $57 for 
one, or $76 for two.  For details, tickets, and 
registration visit www.immaculee.com, or contact 
RaNae OôBrien at  ranaeobrien1@gmail.com." 

 

 

 

Salvation Army Bell Ringing 
St. Mary’s has been assigned dates to help with the Salvation 

Army bell ringing.  We will be ringing at Pac N Save on 

Friday December 21st from 6-8pm.  We are asking for at 

least two people to help during each hour shift.  This is a great 

service project opportunity for our 7th & 8th grade 

confirmation students.  We do ask that an adult is present with 

anyone under the age of 16.  We have created an event via 

SignUp.com.  You can sign up to help at 

http://signup.com/go/RUNqyBH.  Please contact the parish 

office if you have any questions.  Thank you in advance for 

your help with this wonderful event! 

 

 

http://www.stbenedictcenter.com/
http://www.stbenedictcenter.com/
http://www.stbenedictcenter.com/
http://www.stbenedictcenter.com/
http://www.stbenedictcenter.com/
http://www.immaculee.com/
mailto:ranaeobrien1@gmail.com
http://signup.com/go/RUNqyBH


 

 

St. Maryõs Catholic Elementary School News  
St. Maryôs School: 402-375-2337 

Principal:  Stacy Uttecht 
      suttecht@schools.archomaha.org 

 

 
Thank you to Mrs. Allemann and our St. Maryôs School Choir 
for singing this weekend at Mass.  These are beautiful 
praises to God.   
 
December Service Project- We are collecting new mittens 
and hats for our Mitten Giving Tree through December.  
These donations will be taken to Catholic Charities which 
ministers to those in need in our communities.  Please 
consider donating to this project by taking your donation to 
the parish office or to the school.   
 
 
Mark your calendars!  The school Christmas Program is on 
Sunday, December 16 at 2:30 p.m. (note time change).   
 
 
Come to the Catholic Book Fair- The book fair will be held 
the week of December 10

th
 -16

th 
at St. Maryôs school.  Come 

to the school and purchase gifts for your friends and family 
for Christmas or even for First Holy Communion.  These 
books and other items give families resources to use that 
build on the faith foundation at home and at school.   
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Our students are part of Saint Families at school.  The saint 
families include 5-7 students of varying grade levels that 
participate in collaborative group projects, prayer, service 
learning, and other fun activities.  The older students are role 
models to younger students in many ways.  Saint families 
are one way that our students share with one another.   
 

 

 

 
 

St. MaryôsSchool family forms disciples of Jesus Christ by fostering 

faith, academics, service, and joy in all. 

 
.  
 

Religious Ed notes  
 Parish Office:  402-375-2000 

 DRE: Becca Leatherdale   
   rleatherdale@stmaryswayne.org 

 

The Immaculate Conception 

From the churchôs conception the church fathers shared a 

consistent faith that Mary was given special preparation in 

holiness from God as she was to carry His son within her 

womb.  They found parallelisms between Eve and Mary as our 

ñmothersò and our ñbeginningsò.  In the earliest writings we find 

words like ñholyò, ñinnocentò, ñmost pureò, ñintactò and 

ñimmaculateò already being used to describe her.  Already in 

the 4
th

 century St. Augustine of Hippo used the explicit 

language describing her as ñfree from original sinò.   

The Eastern Church first celebrated the Feast of the 

Conception of Mary in the 8
th

 century, the Western Church 

followed this tradition in the 12
th

 century (although Great 

Britain was celebrating it in the 11
th

 century).   By the 14
th

 

century the word Immaculate was beginning to be added to 

the conception of Mary, although with some opposition.  The 

Church was still working through the teaching of Maryôs 

universal redemption through Christ. 

By the 15
th

 century Franciscan theologians perfected the 

teaching. óChrist, the most perfect, preserved Mary from 

original sin by an equally perfect act of healing.ô  Duns Scotus 

taught that the Immaculate Conception was the result of the 

application of Godôs grace from Christ before His resurrection.  

During this century the feast was now universally celebrated, 

and an oath was taken through Christian piety to defend the 

teaching of the Immaculate Conception, not only by Religious, 

but also by laity and Universities.   

In 1854 Pope Piux IX infallibly defined the teaching ex 

cathedra, "The Blessed Virgin Mary, in the first instant of her 

conception, by a singular grace and privilege of Almighty God, 

and in view of the foreseen merits of Jesus Christ, the savior 

of the human race, was preserved free from all stain of original 

sin."  And in 1858 Mary appeared to a poor, 14 year old girl, 

St. Bernadette, and identified herself as the Immaculate 

Conception (a phrase not yet heard by St. Bernadette and 

those around her). 

Mary, the Immaculate Conception, pray for us! 

Family Rosary this Sunday at 1:00 at the home of Jaime & 

Nancy Rodriguez, 705 Haas Ave, Wayne 

First Confession (along with the parish confession) 2:00 

Sunday 

Blue Knights and Little Flowers meet Monday at 6:45 

No Religious Ed next Wednesday, families are asked to 

attend Our Lady of Guadalupe Celebration instead! 

Dec 19
th

  Religious Ed will celebrate Posadas and will 

open our ñRel. Ed Storeò 

 

 

From the desk of your Youth, Campus & Adult 

Lay Minister - Amy Woerdemann 
  amyw@stmaryswayne.org 
I have had the greatest conversations and experiences this week in regards 
to giving and receiving.  The following are just a few examples: 

¶ Our high school students went to Shopko this week and 
purchased Christmas gifts for a few children in our parish.  I was 
in awe of how excited our students were about purchasing gifts 
so that they could make a child smile on Christmas morning.  
Those students truly embraced the power of giving to others.  
They didnôt do this for the recognition.  They simply did this 
because they wanted to bring joy to someone else. 

¶ I had a conversation with a parishioner about how humbling it 
was when they had a loved one die.  They said the outpouring of 
help was almost overwhelming.  They did admit that they 
struggled with receiving help from others at first but finally 
realized that they needed to accept the help.  People wanted to 
help them and they needed to receive it. 

 
For any of us that have received help from others, we understand how 
humbling it can be.  I think that sometimes we feel if we have to ask for or 
accept help that it is a sign of weakness or failure.  It is actually a sign of 
strength.  When you donôt ask for help when you need it, you assume all of 
a burden that might easily (and gladly) be shared. You also deprive those 
whoôd love to assist you of the opportunity to do so.   
I do believe that God wants us to humble ourselves.  He wants us to realize 
that we canôt live this life on our own.  We need the support of Him and 
others.  We hear in the Beatitudes that ñBlessed are those who are poor in 
spirit for theirs is the Kingdom of Godò.  Jesus makes it clear that being 
humble is a very positive and attractive quality to cultivate in our lives, but 
why? Simple ï it opens us up to receiving Godôs grace and guidance. 
When we are humble, we are showing God that we trust Him and want to 
be instructed in His way, not our way and not the worldôs way. It opens the 
door that leads to a pathway of happiness and holiness. 
Here are a few tips to help you become more humble and Christ-like: 

Focus Outward ï It can be difficult to keep things in perspective at times, 
especially when youôre undergoing trials, fighting illness, or experiencing 
stress in your day-to-day life. When this happens, remember whoôs really in 
charge and praise Him for the wonderful plans He has in store for you. 
Take a step back and look at the big picture. Look at those around you and 
ask yourself, ñWhat can I do for someone else today?ò When we choose to 
focus on bettering the lives of others, we become more humble and feel 
happier. 

Refrain from Judging ï Itôs so easy to judge others ï after all, itôs human 
nature. Judging, though, leads to a clouded mind, burdened heart, and a 
soul that is robbed of joy. Remember, you arenôt perfect either. No one is 
perfect except for God. Forgive others of their faults and overlook their 
flaws. 

Bear Wrongdoings Patiently ï This is not to say that you should turn a 
blind eye to the evil occurring around you; however, when someone treats 
you cruelly, do as Jesus said and ñturn the other cheekò. Demonstrate your 
strength and godliness by responding to unjust accusations and 
wrongdoing with patience and understanding. 

Be Quick to Forgive ï One of the greatest things that we can do to 
demonstrate humility is to forgive those who have hurt us. When we 
forgive, we are showing others that we are not insisting that our way be 
carried out. The next time someone says or does something unkind to you, 
try not to get frustrated. Instead, be patient, try to understand their side of 
the story, and ask God for the strength to help you truly forgive them. 

Serve Others ï Jesus came to Earth not just to redeem our souls but also 
to serve. Follow our wonderful Saviorôs example and serve others freely 
and without reservation. Give your time and talent to your church, teach a 
Sunday school class, give to your favorite non-profit organization, or sit and 
listen attentively to the troubles of your spouse, friends, coworkers, or 
friends. When we serve others, we focus outward and help establish the 
Kingdom of God here on Earth! 
Humility isnôt easy, but it is necessary if we want to become more Christ-
like. "No one reaches the kingdom of Heaven except by humility" ~ St 
Augustine 

 

Upcoming Events: 

¶ 12/15 ï 8
th

 grade students need to have their Sponsor 
Certification Form turned in by 12/15.  If any 8

th
 grade student 

has not returned their Confirmation Registration/Sacrament 
Verification Form and/or Student Policy Agreement ï please do 
so as soon as possible. 

¶ 12/19 ï WINGS Christmas party.  Students ï please wear your 
favorite Christmas outfit and bring snacks to share.   

 

 

That Man is You!  Thursday, 5:45am in HFH 

Thank you to all the men that attended.  We had a great fall.  

Please watch for the next session starting in January. 

 

RCIA classes have started.  If you or someone you know is interested in becoming Catholic, receiving the Sacraments of Baptism, 
Confirmation, or Eucharist please contact Fr. Jeff.  RCIA is also a great way for Catholics to learn more about their faith, we are always 
looking for Catholics to attend the classes and share your experience of faith with those who are seeking a deeper relationship with Jesus 

Christ.  Classes are on Tuesday nights from 7:00 PM ï 8:30 PM.  

 

Hospitality Sunday 

December 9, 2018 following the masses 

Pancakes, sausage, biscuits & gravy, eggs,  

coffee & juice 

 

FREE WILL DONATION 
 

All proceeds go to help send WSC students to SEEK 2019 

 
 

Hosted by the Confirmation Class, Knights of Columbus, FOCUS  

 

 
Ages Kindergarten thru High School are welcome to join 
the Youth Choir to sing at the 4:30pm Mass Prelude & 

5:00pm Christmas Eve Mass 

 
Rehearsals will be held at 11:00am: 
Sunday, December 9 
Sunday, December 16 
Sunday, December 23 

Sign-up at the parish office or attend practice 

 

 

  Knights of Columbus 8579 

  December 2018 Calendar Drawing 

  10 Winners - $50 each 

 
Terry Fry, Wayne Brandon Victor, Emerson 

Barb Hochstein, Wayne Michael & Kris Coday, JR, Howells 

Eric Knutson, Wayne Kim Kankiewicz, Liberty, MO 

Eli Biggerstaff, Wayne Jessica (Kranz) Kardell, Wayne 

Mary Glass, Wayne Ryan Frerichs, Wayne 

 

2018 Christmas Drawing Winner - $100 
 

Patricia Sherry, Wayne 
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